
The Monthly Herald                                     April 2017 

From your Pastor    

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŀŎŜ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊǎ ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎΣ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Iƛǎ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ǝlory of His empty Tomb.  Easter!  

Resurrection!  Forgiveness!  Freedom!  New Life now!  Life after death!  The hope of glory!  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ 

what 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴǎ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ Φ Φ Φ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ŧƛƭƭǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻǇŜ and joy! 

Hopelessness! Despair!  Conflict!  Evil!  Sin and death!  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ Ŧƛƭƭǎ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭd.  Sometimes we 

want to stick our head in the sand and act like it is not there, but it surrounds us every day.  Actually, 

iǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƛƎƴƻǊŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ earthquakes, raging fires, natural disasters, murder on the streets, 

and horrible accidents.  LǘΩǎ Ƙard to ignore, when you turn on CNN and hear of ISIS and wonder if 

another terror attack will take place.  Even in our family relationships we see the effects of sin and 

death in our lives. 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƛǎΚΚ  Easter!  Resurrection!  Forgiveness!  Freedom!   New Life now, as we 

live in the grace of God and share it with others.  New Life now, as we live in hope and share the hope 

we have with others.  Life after death ς in a new heaven and a new earth, recreated by Almighty God 

Himself, described by the apostle Peter as the home of righteousness (2 Peter 3). 

hǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ ƘǳǊǘΦ  aŀƴƪƛƴŘ ǎŎǊŀƳōƭŜǎ ǘƻ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ŦƛȄ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ōǊƻƪŜƴ Φ Φ Φ ōǳǘ ƘŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŦƛȄ ƛǘΦ  

IŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƪŜŜǇ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ŀƭƛǾŜ όtǎŀƭƳ ннΥнфύΦ  We canΩǘ fix it, but we can face the truth of the 

troubles all around us! 

How do we face such a troubled world?  Through faith in Jesus Christ!!  We remember His words 

daily, moment by moment, even as we watch the news, even as a loved one is hospitalized, even as 

we face cancer.  We remember His words:  άI have told you these things, so that in Me you may have 

peace. In this world you will have trouble. But take heart! I have overcome the worldΦέ  The word 

ǘǊŀƴǎƭŀǘŜŘ άǘǊƻǳōƭŜέ ŀŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ ƳŜŀƴǎ άǘǊƛōǳƭŀǘƛƻƴΣέ ŀ ǿƻǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜǎ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊŜΣ oppression, 

affliction, distress and the like.  Yes, Jesus described with that one word the world in which we live.  

Jesus said, ά.ǳǘ ǘŀƪŜ ƘŜŀǊǘΗ I have overcome the world.έ   

Jesus has overcome this world through His sacrificial suffering on the cross to pay for our sins and His 

ŜƳǇǘȅ ǘƻƳō ǿƘƛŎƘ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǳǎ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǇŜ ƻŦ ƎƭƻǊȅΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ 

celebrate with great joy on Easter.  For by His grace, through faith in His promises, we overcome this 

world through Him. Christ is risen!  He is risen, indeed!  Alleluia!!! 

Lƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ [ƻǾŜΣ      Pastor Bender 
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                                            άLife Under the Crossέ 
                                                     A Lenten Sermon Series ς 2017 

Lent 5 Midweek ς !ǇǊƛƭ рΣ нлмтΥ          ά[ƛŦŜ ¦ƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ /ǊƻǎǎΥ ! [ƛŦŜ ƻŦ DƛǾƛƴƎέ 

Maundy Thursday April 13th    10:00am & 6:00pm 

Good Friday April 14th     1:00 & 6:00pm 

Easter Vigil April 15th    5:00pm 

      Easter Celebration April 16th    7:00, 9:00  and 11:00am 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________________ 

 

OUTSIDE CROSS:  Last year the stone cross atop the east gable of the sanctuary 

had to be removed due to large cracks at the base.  The  

replacement of that cross has been added to our list of 

suggested gifts and memorials.  We have received two quotes 

and designs that are very similar ς an interior-illuminated white 

Plexiglas or Lexan cross, similar in size to the stone cross we 

removed.   With required electrical work, the project would cost about $ 9,000.  A 

άŎǊƻǎǎ ŦǳƴŘέ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ƻǊ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜ ŀ 

ƳŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ ǘƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŦǳƴŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŦȅ άŎǊƻǎǎ ŦǳƴŘέ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƎƛŦǘΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗ 
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Our final Lenten Dinner will be served on  

Wednesday April 5th at 4:45pm in the Fellowship Hall. 

_______________________________________________ 

April 5 -  AuGratin Potatoes with ham, green beans, fruit cup, 

chocolate cake 

Thank you to Shelly Mueller for preparing & organizing 

the Lenten Dinners ! 
 



Please continue to keep  
Pastor Stanton in your prayers 

as he recuperates at home.  

 
 

Save the Date 

Farewell & Anniversary Celebration 

April 30 th 2017 ð 12.00 p.m.  ð Lunch provided 

Music by the Martin Luther Jazz Band 

Come celebrate special staff anniversaries,  

wedding anniversaries and retirements. 

 

 

 

We are in the process of updating our email addresses and cell phone numbers 
for all our members. Please fill out one of the forms on the clipboards in the 
narthex & elevator room with your current information. Thanks for the help! 
 

  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Renewed in Christ        Hope Å Strength Å Soar 
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Men s Bible Breakfast  

We continue our study of the Book of 

Daniel.  During the month of April, 

Pastor Tim Prince will be finishing up 

Daniel, chapter 8 and leading us through 

Daniel, chapter 9.  We meet the second 

and fourth Saturdays, April 8 & 22.  If 

time permits, Pastor Bender will begin 

the study of chapter 10 on April 22.     

We meet at 7:00am in the fellowship 

hall and enjoy a breakfast prepared by 

one of our brothers in Christ.  We pray 

ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǎǘǳŘȅ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ a 

wonderful way to begin your Saturday, 

and we are usually out the door by 

about 8:30am or so.  All men are 

welcome!  If you want to join us, enter 

through the 79th street doors.   

 

 

                                    

Sunday  Morning Bible Class  

9:15am in the Fellowship Hall - Adult Bible Class 

²Ŝ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘΥ ά¦ƴƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ aȅǎǘŜǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ DŜƴŜǎƛǎΦέ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎǘǳŘȅ 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŀ ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ DƻŘΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴΦ  ¢his helps equip us to speak of Him as our Creator and the 
One who created all things as we stand firm against the false teaching of evolution.  Here are the 
topics for April: 

 April 2 ς 9ǇƛǎƻŘŜ сΥ άIƻǿ hƭŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ 9ŀǊǘƘΚέ 
 April 9 ς 9ǇƛǎƻŘŜ тΥ ά5ƛƴƻǎŀǳǊǎΗέ 

 April 16 ς No Class ς Easter!  Christ is Risen!! 

 April 23 ς 9ǇƛǎƻŘŜ уΥ ά¢ƘŜ LŎŜ !ƎŜέ 

 April 30 ς 9ǇƛǎƻŘŜ фΥ ά¢ƘŜ wƛǎŜ ƻŦ /ƛǾƛƭƛȊŀǘƛƻƴέ 

/ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƛǎǘŜǊǎ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǘƘŜ 

truth of Scripture to the world all around us!  You will be blessed!! 

"In the beginning God created the heavens and the earth . . . ."  That is the way the sacred Scriptures 
begin.  The holy history continues showing the relationship of man to God as his Creator and 
Savior.  This holy history continues in our generation; however, God as the all-powerful being who 
created everything and is the source of all good things has been under attack.  Unlocking the 
Mysteries of Genesis is a Bible study that will strengthen your faith and strengthen your witness that 
our God is the God of all creation.   

Leader: Pastor Bender 

 

Monday  Morning Bible Class 

Ladies Bible Study group Monday mornings at 11:30 in the 
Instructional Room  άtƻǊǘŀƭǎ ƻŦ tǊŀȅŜǊέ 
Leader: Laurel Privatt   

Thursday  Morning Bible Study 

The apostle John, in his three open letters to the Christian 

church ς what we call 1,2,and 3 John ς teaches us about faith 

ƛƴ WŜǎǳǎ ŀƴŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ ²Ŝ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ άǘƘŜ 

last living eye-ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘέ ǿƘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ 

teaching and preaching about Jesus for perhaps 40-50 years, 

speaking in simple ways about light vs. darkness, truth vs. 

falsehood, and Christ vs. the devil. Come fellowship with us 

as we all sit at the feet of the apostle to be strengthened in 

our faith and walk with Jesus! Thursdays, 10:00 ς 11:30am in 

the Fellowship Hall.   

Leader Pastor Prince 
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Bible Classes 



 

 

Widows Lunch The next Widows Lunch will be Wednesday April 12th at 11:00 at Red Lobster. 

Please call Judy Hurst at 543-5839 if you wonõt be able to attend.  

Womenõs Book Club  òThe Spymistressó  by Jennifer Chiaverini.  April 10 at 6:30pm.  

Elizabeth Ministry Please remember Elizabeth Ministries in your prayers and if you wish to 

join our group please contact Julie Avila at javila7@wi.rr.com. 

Quilters April 3 & 17 at 9:00am in the Fellowship Hall.  New quilters always welcome to join this group! 

Ladies Guild  Thank you to everyone for your generous donations of hats, scarves, mittens & socks. Many people 

benefitted from your kindness! 
_____________________________________________________    
 
 
 

ATTENTION  

Did you know that all women over 18 are 

automatically members of the Lutheran Womenôs 

Missionary League, LWML? 

The LWML supports missions by collecting MITES. 

These mites are coins collected during the first 

weekend of the month in the box located in the 

narthex. This money will be used to support missions 

selected in Albuquerque, New Mexico at the LWML 

Convention in June. 

The LWML Spring Rally will be April 8
th
 at Divine 

Shepherd Lutheran Church at 9741 W. Beloit Road at 

9:00am. Breakfast will be served. There will be a 

Bible study and an opportunity to meet ladies from 

other churches. 

The speaker Dave Enters and his dog Zoey will talk 

about the Comfort Dog Ministry.  
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

                              St Paulõs Youth Auction 
                                    Saturday April 1 st  
                                            6:00pm 
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 Try Something NEW to G-R-O-W! 
 

ñWe CANôT do THAT!  Itôs NEW!!ò 
ñWeôve NEVER done it that way before!ò 
ñChange?  WHY?ò 

ñWhy canôt we just do it the old way?  I donôt like this new thing!ò 
 

Have you ever said things like this before?  I know I have!  When things are not as familiar or unusual to us, we 
squirm.  We feel like we arenôt in complete control anymore.  We like what is comfortable, and donôt want to 
make an adjustment.  Maybe you feel this way about how things are at your workplace.  Maybe you recently 
moved and feel this way about your new location.  Maybe you feel this way about the worship service here at 
St. Paulôs.   

Hymns of the month have been added to our worship since August.  These hymns may, in most cases, be new 
to you.  They are added to give everyone an opportunity to grow in faith.  The first weekend of a new hymn you 
may feel uncomfortable with the tune and words.  Here are some thoughts, if this has been challenging for you, 
to help you as you learn and grow through these faith-filled songs. 

1. Weekend 1 - Listen to the hymn and follow along with the words.  When you feel comfortable, work on 
humming or singing along with the tune.  

2. Weekend 2 - Review the hymn and listen during the first stanza.  Then try singing along with the next 
stanzas. 

3. Weekend 3 - Join in with the tune where you feel comfortable. 
4. Weekend 4 - We pray that the new song has become more familiar and you feel comfortable joining in 

praising the Lord. 

Sometimes you may find a particular hymn more challenging.  OR it may be that you are finding it more difficult 
to follow. It is true that some hymns are more singable than others. Take this time to meditate on the words the 
hymn writer wrote and let the others around you sing.   
 
Take a chance to grow in the Lord!  Try something new with us! 
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       Sharing Godõs Bounty 

                                April  

 

Whom Are You Looking At? 

The disciples were thrilled. They had their Lord back in their presence once again. Since his Resurrection, 

he had appeared to them and others several times.  They were still a little confused, though, when he talked 

about ñwaiting for the gift his Father promisedò (Acts 1:5), and, then, ñHe was taken up before their very eyes, 

and a cloud hid him from their sightò (Acts 1:9). 

You can imagine their bewilderment. He had died and been buried and then had risen from the dead! He had 

walked among them and taught them again, and now . . . He is taken up into the clouds. No wonder they stood 

there ï probably with mouths agape ï looking into the sky where they had last seen him. 

It took ñtwo men dressed in whiteò (Acts 1:10) to bring them back to their senses. ñ óMen of Galilee,ô ò they 

said, ówhy do you stand here looking into the sky? This same Jesus, who has been taken from you into Heaven, 

will come back in the same way you have seen him go into Heavenô ò (Acts 1:11). 

Back they went to Jerusalem. Their eyes were no longer on the clouds, but they were still looking at Jesus.  

They waited. They prayed. They chose another disciple. And they waited some more ï all the while looking at 

Jesus.  

Whom are you looking at? Yes, Jesus has ascended. We can only imagine 

his joyful, triumphant return as all the hosts of Heaven welcomed back the 

risen, victorious Savior. Because he is that Savior, because he is the Author and 

perfecter of our faith, ñlet us fix our eyes on Jesusò (Hebrews 12:2). Through his 

Word and Sacraments, he will lead us in his ways; he will teach us obedience 

and self-sacrifice; he will teach us love for our neighbors. With joyful and 

generous hearts, we celebrate the new life that Easter brings us by sharing the 

message of the Cross and the Empty Tomb with all who will listen. Keep 

looking at Jesus until in Heaven you see him face to face! 

 

Stewardship is not about large giving, but gifts in small ways. A childôs gift, although small, gives glory to 

the Lord in many ways. Stewardship does not have to be in monetary ways. A gift of time to an elderly 

shut-in serves the Lord, too, A gift of a loaf of bread to a homeless family could mean the difference 

between going to bed hungry or going to bed satisfied. 

 

LWML Mite Box Collection 

April 1 & 2 

In the Narthex 
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_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, our Savior and Redeemer.   

The Easter season is such a great time of the year to be in a Lutheran School.  The 

message of Jesus being victorious over sin, death and the power of the devil is so 

awesome to share.  It is such a blessing to talk about this with the children, and see that 

the faith created in them by the Holy Spirit creates the true belief that Jesus is their 

{ŀǾƛƻǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƪƴƻǿΣ ōǳǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŎǘƻǊȅ ǿŀǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ 

and every one of them.  These experiences really drive home the reason why children 

attend Lutheran schools and why Lutheran schools exist.  Taken along with the joyous 

Christmas story we remember in December, the life of Christ comes 

full circle, and the children hear and learn about all of the things their 

God did, does and will continue to do for them.  What a joy it is to be 

around tremendous children every day of the week sharing the best 

message that could ever be told.  Lutheran Schools really are a great 

place to learn and grow in knowledge, faith, understanding and 

wisdom. At Easter time, so many other people are into the eggs, candy, bunnies and 

baskets (which is a lot of fun to do too), but to be able to focus and teach about the true 

meaning of what Easter is all about is a special gift that each of us at St. Paul's Lutheran 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ ŦƻǊ ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘΤ ǿŜ ǘŀƪŜ ƛǘ ǾŜǊȅ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎƭȅΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƻǊ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ƛǎ 

looking for this type of educational experience, please have him/her contact me to find 

out more about St. Paul's Lutheran School. 

As we move through the fourth quarter and prepare for the end the year in a positive 

and strong way, please continue to keep us in your prayers as we seek to meet the 

ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ in the presence of His Spirit.  

Lutheran schools are great places, and we thank you for your continual support in this 

vital ministry of our congregation.  Happy Easter! 

Rick Schneider, Principal 
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Sr. Youth Bible Study 

We met every Sunday morning at 

9:15am in the Instructional Room.                                                           

     Open to ALL high schoolers! 

Instructors: Katie & Matt Meinzen 

St. Paulõs Youth 
Sr. High School Youth  

Youth Di nner & Auction ð April 1  

  Set - up: Please arrive between 9 -10am; we hope to have the        

                Gym all set up by noon or so!  

  Dinner & Auction:  Please arrive no later than 5:30pm!  

Youth Serve at Hope Lutheran ð April 8  

We will meet in the Fe llowship Hall at 8:30am and should return to church by about 11:30am.  

Bless the ministry of Hope, be blessed by serving, and get some service hours if you need them!  

Jr. High Youth  

A special thank you to all the youth who so energetically participated in serving the Lent dinner 

in March! Our next gathering will be April 30 th . We will be meeting at Ryann Gutknechtõs home 

for a snack and movie night. Details forthcoming! Blessings and have a Happy Easter!  Shelly  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Camp LuWiSoMo News 

¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎǘill time to register for Spring Work Weekend ς April 28-30 
Work weekends are some of the most important weekends of the year for LuWiSoMo. Many volunteers are 
needed to help with a wide variety of projects to help prepare LuWiSoMo for the busy summer season. Youth 
groups are highly encouraged to join us, as they are a great help in moving and stacking firewood. Volunteers 
are welcome to come for the day of the weekend. Free lodging and meals are provided for all volunteers. Visit 
luwisomo.org/work-weekends for more information or to register.  
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Join Friends of Concordia & 

travel to the Fireside Theater in 

Fort Atkinson on April 29, 2017 

ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ά{ƻǳǘƘ tŀŎƛŦƛŎέΦ 

Reservation information 

regarding cost, pick up locations 

and times are available by 

calling Sandy Vick at Concordia 

University at 262-243-4333. 



Divine Connections Happenings:  

   {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ 5ƛǾƛƴŜ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ƻǳǊ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ                                     

                      ά/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ DƛǾŜŀǿŀȅέ on Sat. April 29 2017  

                     3ÔȢ 0ÁÕÌȭÓ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÁÎÄ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 7ÅÓÔ !ÌÌÉÓ- ECC 

                                                    7835 W. Grant Street. 
 The goal of this clothing drive is to minister to those in need by providing gently used clothing. 
 

We are looking for help and support in the following areas: 

1. Volunteer to work taking in clothing at designated time and at the ECC-see below for drop off 
times.  

2. Volunteer to help sort the clothing on Saturday April 15, 2017 and April 22 beginning at 9:00 am 
ending at noon at the ECC. Anytime that you can give will be appreciated 

3. Volunteer to help move tables from the main school to the ECC. Friday April 28,2017 
4. Volunteer to set up for the clothing drive on Friday April 28, 2017 any time after 3:00 at the ECC. 
5. Volunteer to work at the event, helping attendees and help to serve food on April 29h, 2017 any 

time during 10:30 to 4:00. 
6. Donate clothing.  

Volunteer sign-up sheets are located in the Narthex. 

 

If you would like to donate clothing the following drop off dates and times are as follows: 
Drop off location- {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ 9ŀǊƭȅ /ƘƛƭŘƘƻƻŘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ- 7835 W. Grant Street 

 
In addition to the dates below, clothing can also be placed in the bin located between the doors at the ECC. 

Saturday ς April 1 - after the 5:00 church service 

Sunday ς April 2 - after 10:30 church service 

Wednesday ς April 5 - 3:00 (after school)                                                                             

Saturday - April 8 - after the 5:00 church service 

Sunday - April 9 - after 10:30 church service 

Wednesday - April 12- 3:00 (after school) 

Saturday - April 15 ς 9:00-noon and after the 5:00 church service 

Sunday ς April 16 - after 10:30 church service 

Wednesday- April 19- (after school) 

Saturday- April 22 ς9:00-noon and after the 5:00 church service 

Sunday- April 23- after the 10:30 church service 
 

PAPER GROCERY BAGS NEEDED!!!  
If you have any questions, please contact Bonnie Kroner 414-331-0910 or Terri Strysick 414-545-1308 
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Have you ever wanted to participate in a group 

at church, meet new friends, have fellowship 

ǿƛǘƘ ƻƭŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ 

meeting? Then how about signing up for a 

άǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ƘŜƭǇ ƭƛǎǘΩΩΚ The Divine 

Connections is looking for someone just like you! 

Just call, email or speak with someone in our 

group and let them know you want to be on our 

list. When we call you , if you can help GREAT, if 

not that is ok too. You can reach out to Bonnie 

Kroner by phone or email 414-331-0910 or 

Tynmicsmom@aol.com.  Or you can let Terri 

Strysick, Crystal Barry, Lenore VanSanten, Janet 

Johnson or Sherry Niemer know too. 

mailto:Tynmicsmom@aol.com


 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Well, only to 2 months to go before we leave for Guatemala. Many 
preparations have been completed: paperwork done, reservations 
made, and fundraising nearly complete.  

Most of our meeting time is now being spent working on the real 
�³�Q�X�W�V���D�Q�G���E�R�O�W�V�´���R�I���Z�K�D�W���Z�H���Z�L�O�O���G�R���R�Q�F�H���Z�H���J�Ht to Guatemala. Our 
lesson outlines have been approved, and now we try to make the 
message of Paul teaching in Athens (Acts 17) interesting and 
meaningful to the Guatemalans. Some of us are leading a travel tour 
to Athens, some are developing a quiz show featuring Greek and 
Mayan gods/idols. All of the teaching groups (little kids, teens, and 

adults) will attempt to point out the allure and failings of modern idols, such as technology, 
�V�S�R�U�W�V�����J�U�H�H�G�����H�W�F�����:�H�¶�U�H���D�O�V�R���P�D�N�L�Q�J���L�O�O�X�V�W�U�D�W�L�R�Q�V���I�R�U���R�X�U���O�H�V�V�R�Q�V���D�Q�G��learning some Spanish 
songs for the daily praise worship.  

Our very sincere thanks for your support of our fundraisers, including restaurant nights and 
our recent sales of Guatemalan coffee and the wooden boxes and crosses from Only A Child 
mission (George�����W�K�H���P�D�Q���Z�K�R���U�X�Q�V���2�Q�O�\���$���&�K�L�O�G�����U�H�F�H�L�Y�H�G���R�X�U���R�U�G�H�U���Z�L�W�K���W�K�H���F�R�P�P�H�Q�W���³�:�H�¶�G��
�E�H�W�W�H�U���J�H�W���W�R���Z�R�U�N���´������ 

We also thank you for the in-kind donations of both school and health/hygiene supplies that 
we will bring to Guatemala. BUT...we still need these items. Check the baskets in the narthex 
and near the elevator for lists of needed supplies, especially health items. (Note: Many of the 
�K�H�D�O�W�K���L�W�H�P�V���F�D�Q���E�H���S�X�U�F�K�D�V�H�G���L�Q�H�[�S�H�Q�V�L�Y�H�O�\���D�W���W�K�H���G�R�O�O�D�U���V�W�R�U�H�V�������:�H�¶�O�O���E�H���F�R�O�O�H�F�W�L�Q�J���X�Q�W�L�O���W�K�H��
end of May. 

Once again, we ask for your prayers for the success of our mission. 
 

 
 
 
Easter  
Paging through a catalog, 
Came across a printed 
Tee shirt, with an Easter message. 
�,�W�¶�V���Q�R�W���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���E�X�Q�Q�\ 
�,�W�¶�V���D�E�R�X�W���W�K�H���/�D�P�E 
The Lamb of God, who was slain, 
But He is risen, has risen indeed. 
Alleluia! 
Elaine Lemke 
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